[image: image1.jpg]Jedburgh
Grammar

Compus



 
Campus Update




6th December 2024
Dear Parent/Carer,
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Well done and thank you to our Winter Princess, Erin, and her jolly elves on doing a fabulous job helping Santa at the Jedburgh Winter Festival last Friday. We were delighted to receive a thank you letter from the man himself and hope all the children and families enjoyed the evening.
It has been lovely to see so many of you this week during our Primary and S1 Parents’ evenings. The relationship between staff and parents is key in supporting our children and young people to achieve their best and I know how much staff appreciate the chance to meet with you face to face. 
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“Christmas Jumper Day” has brightened up the campus today and anyone wishing to continue to wear festive jumpers or accessories can continue to do so until the end of term . . . especially our very own candy cane Mrs Matthews, who made everyone smile today! 
Thank you to everyone who handed in donations for the food bank. We will collect until Friday 13th December. Children and young people can hand donations to their teacher (Primary) or place items into boxes in the foyer at the campus entrance (ELC and Secondary).
Thank you to everyone who has donated items for the Parent Partnership raffle. We would be delighted to have a few more items suitable for festive hamper prizes. Donations can be handed into reception.

We have a busy week ahead, with our Christmas concert on Monday, S1-3 party night on Tuesday, ELC nativity Wednesday and P1/2 nativity on Thursday.  It’s definitely beginning to feel a lot like Christmas!

Wishing you a lovely weekend.
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Susan Oliver
Headteacher
JGC Christmas Concert – Monday 9th December

Tickets are still available on ParentPay for this musical treat. Doors open at 6.30pm with the event starting at 7pm. We will have performances from our primary string ensemble, Sparks group and our secondary musicians and choir.
S1-S3 Christmas Dance and Movie Night – Tuesday 10th December 7.00-9.00pm

All S1-S3 pupil are invited to attend this event and must ensure that the collect their free ticket from reception from Friday 6th onwards at break and lunchtime.  

All pupils attending will be asked to vote on the Christmas movie which will be shown throughout the evening.  Those who want to watch the movie can bring along a cushion or pillow. Traditional ceilidh dancing will be taking place in the main hall. 

There is no formal dress code for the evening but those who wish to dress up are welcome to do so. Please do not feel you need to buy new clothes especially for this event.
ELC Nativity – Wednesday 11th December

Details have been shared directly with ELC parents/carers.
P1/2 Nativity – Thursday 12th December
Reminder that performances of “Born in a Barn” are at 2pm and 6pm and tickets have been sent to families already.

S4-6 Masquerade Dance – Wednesday 17th December
A separate communication has been shared with parents/carers of Senior Phase pupils. Tickets can now be purchased for £5 through ParentPay. If you would like support with this, please contact JGC reception or your child’s pastoral teacher. All enquiries will be treated confidentially. 
Youth Voice

Well done and thank you to Ella Marshall (S1) who was a great ambassador for JGC and Borders young people when she represented Youth Voice at SBC headquarters on Wednesday. Ella helped deliver awareness raising and training to elected members around the United Nation Convention on the Rights of the Child (UNCRC) and Article 12 Participation. Ella is a member of the YELL (Youth Engagement Listen to Learn) project who produced SBC’s new youth participation survey and talked to the councillors about the following areas:

· What UNCRC means to young people

· Why Article 12 - the right to be heard and have their opinions taken seriously is important to young people

· What the YELL strategy is
· How to support participation

As part of the training / awareness session the members also took part in an online Kahoot quiz and some Padlet questions, so Ella's iPad skills were invaluable!
Community 

Sincere thanks to Co-op Jedburgh team whose kindness and support benefit our young people and staff throughout the year and have once again shown us that the Christmas spirit is alive and well in Jedburgh. 


Christmas Tree Festival
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Reminder that the fabulous Jedburgh Christmas Tree Festival is on in the parish church until Friday 13th December 10am – 4pm daily and Thursday 4pm – 8pm. Definitely worth a visit and look out for our JGC tree! 
